
From  Senior Nurse: Helen Morris

         7 January 2022

Dear Parents of Second, Third, Fourth and Fifth Years ONLY

Second Covid-19 Vaccinations Day Wednesday 19 January 2022
 
We have been informed that the NHS Immunisation team will be in school on Wednesday 19 January to
administer second Covid-19 vaccinations for children aged 12 to 15 years.  The NHS has provided a letter
and a parent information booklet (please see links below).

● Letter and Consent Form
● Booklet

The letter includes a link to an NHS consent/decline form. Please note that even if consent was given
for the first Covid-19 vaccination, you are still required to give consent again. Please note the
equivalent year group for your child when completing the consent form:

Second Year = Year 8; Third Year = Year 9; Fourth Year = Year 10; Fifth Year = Year 11

You will also need the school’s unique code to complete the form which is OX123312 and your child’s
NHS number.

Boarding parents and guardians will need the following details to complete the form:
GP = Dr Khan, Surgery = Malthouse Surgery, Abingdon

Please give or decline consent by midday on Friday 14 January.  If consent is not received by
midday on Friday 14 January the Covid-19 vaccination cannot be given.

We have been informed that if your child has tested positive, they are not able to have their second
Covid-19 vaccination for 12 weeks after the date that they tested positive.

You may have already booked a second covid-19 vaccination for your child at a community clinic, in which
case, please ignore the above.

Should you have any queries, please contact the NHS Immunisation team on
immunisationteam@oxfordhealth.nhs.uk.  Any further queries to covid.testing@abingdon.org.uk but please
be aware that we are unlikely to know more as this is very much a NHS exercise.

Best wishes

Helen Morris
Senior Nurse
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